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3rd Sunday of Advent                                                                                                December 11, 2016  
 

PASTOR: Rev. Fr. M. Harrigan 
ASSOCIATE PASTORS: Rev. Fr. Martin Benzoni, O.Praem. Prior of San Pedro Norbertine Priory 

and Rev. Fr. Cassian Di Rocco   
CROATIAN & ITALIAN MINISTRY: Rev. Fr. Ivan Gerovac, S.J. 

MARITIME MINISTRY: Rev. Fr. Freddie Chua 
DEACON: William Garcia 

NORBERTINE FATHERS: Serving our High School (310) 521-1930  

MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday - Saturday: 8am & 5:15pm 

 

Sunday: 7:30am, 9am, 12pm (English);  
10:30am (Spanish);  
1:30pm (Croatian);  

4:00pm (Italian) 

5:15pm Mass of the New Evangelization  
(Latin/English sung Mass); 
 Holy Days of Obligation 

5:15pm evening before; Day of: 8am, 12pm, 5:15pm 
Morning & Evening Prayer 

Monday - Friday 7:45am & 5pm 
 

870 West 8th Street, San Pedro, CA 90731 
Tel: (310) 833-3541   -  Fax (310) 833-9254 

Parish Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9am - 5pm  
Saturday 9am - 4pm; Closed Sundays 

Parish Website: www.marystar.org   -  E-mail: office@marystar.org 
Sisters of St. Joseph of Cluny: Parish Convent (310) 834-5431 

Stella Maris Bookstore: (310) 519-8661 
                        

 
www.pinterest.com/MaryStar_SP 
 

www.facebook.com/marystarsanpedro 
FOLLOW US! 
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Dear Mary Star of the Sea Parishioners: 
 
As we continue our journey through Advent, it might be helpful to reflect on the role of St. Joseph in 
bringing about on Eternal Salvation.  Below is a beautiful meditation on St. Joseph as a model of 
Fatherhood and Protector for the Holy Family. 
Have a Blessed Week 
Fr. Harrigan 
Pastor 
 
From a sermon by Saint Bernadine of Siena, priest 
 
The faithful foster-father and guardian 
 
There is a general rule concerning all special graces granted to any human being. Whenever the divine 
favor chooses someone to receive a special grace, or to accept a lofty vocation, God adorns the person 
chosen with all the gifts of the Spirit needed to fulfill the task at hand. 
 
This general rule is especially verified in the case of Saint Joseph, the foster-father of our Lord and the 
husband of the Queen of our world, enthroned above the angels. He was chosen by the eternal Father as 
the trustworthy guardian and protector of his greatest treasures, namely, his divine Son and Mary, 
Joseph’s wife. He carried out this vocation with complete fidelity until at last God called him, saying: 
Good and faithful servant, enter into the joy of your Lord. 
 
What then is Joseph’s position in the whole Church of Christ? Is he not a man chosen and set apart? 
Through him and, yes, under him, Christ was fittingly and honorably introduced into the world. Holy 
Church in its entirety is indebted to the Virgin Mother because through her it was judged worthy to 
receive Christ. But after her we undoubtedly owe special gratitude and reverence to Saint Joseph. 
 
In him the Old Testament finds its fitting close. He brought the noble line of patriarchs and prophets to 
its promised fulfillment. What the divine goodness had offered as a promise to them, he held in his arms. 
 
Obviously, Christ does not now deny to Joseph that intimacy, reverence and very high honor which he 
gave him on earth, as a son to his father. Rather we must say that in heaven Christ completes and perfects 
all that he gave at Nazareth. 
 
Now we can see how the last summoning words of the Lord appropriately apply to Saint Joseph: Enter 
into the joy of your Lord. In fact, although the joy of eternal happiness enters into the soul of a man, the 
Lord preferred to say to Joseph: Enter into joy. His intention was that the words should have a hidden 
spiritual meaning for us. They convey not only that this holy man possesses an inward joy, but also that it 
surrounds him and engulfs him like an infinite abyss. 
 
Remember us, Saint Joseph, and plead for us to your foster-child. Ask your most holy bride, the Virgin 
Mary, to look kindly upon us, since she is the mother of him who with the Father and the Holy Spirit lives 
and reigns eternally. Amen. 
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Parish Goal:           $85,200 
Amount Pledged:  $87,937 
Amount:                $83,947 

 

 
Difference over Goal vs. Amount Paid:     
     (1,253.00) 

 
 
 

Many thanks for your support of our needy parishes and schools in 
the Archdiocese! 

 
 

 

REMEMBER: It is very important that these pledges be paid so that 
the parish will reach and hopefully, exceed our goal. If we do not 
meet Parish Goal, we are responsible for the balance due.  

 

Together In Mission Campaign 2016 

Names stay on the sick list for 3 weeks.  To renew, please 
call the parish office.   To share an answered prayer about 
someone prayed for, please email at bulletin@marystar.org. 

 

Please pray for all of the sick in our community, that they 
may find healing and comfort in Christ, especially: 

Prayers for the Sick 

 

Maria Allen 
Mary Amalfitano 

Gus Booza 
Kathrina Debusscher 
Yvonne Debusscher 

Carol Elliott 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We will beginning our first Annual new Sock, T-Shirt and 
Undergarment Collection Drive. 

All donations will be given out during the winter  
by Christian Care. 

Please donate sizes Large, Extra Large and XXL-XXXL.  
Bins will be placed in the back of Church for collection 

beginning Thanksgiving weekend, continuing through Christmas 
and New Year. 

 

“It’s not how much we give but how much love 
we put into giving”        

                                                                                    -Mother Teresa 

 

Did You Know?/¿Sabia Usted? 
Pokémon Go stops could lead kids to dangerous places: 
With the popular game Pokémon Go, kids can interact with 
virtual game components in real-life locations. Some 
features of the game can present serious dangers for 
children using the app and interacting with other gamers. 
“PokéStops” – locations in which players can collect 
Pokémon – can be anywhere, and recently, one was 
reported to be at the entrance of a rehabilitation center that 
housed sex offenders. Parents should be aware of the 
game’s features and monitor children’s use to ensure that 
any Pokémon collecting is done safely. For a copy of the 
VIRTUS® article “Pokémon Go and Social Networking,” 
email: jvienna@la-archdiocese.org or call 213-637-7227. 
  
Las paradas de Pokémon Go pueden llevar a los niños a 
lugares peligrosos: 
Con el juego popular Pokémon Go, los niños pueden 
interactuar con componentes del juego virtual en lugares 
reales. Algunas características del juego pueden presentar 
serios peligros para los niños cuando usan la aplicación e 
interactúan con otros jugadores. Las paradas o 
“PokéStops”, o lugares en los que los jugadores recogen los 
Pokémon, pueden estar en cualquier lugar, y recientemente 
se reportó que uno estaba a la entrada de un centro de 
rehabilitación donde habitaban ofensores sexuales. Los 
padres de familia deben estar conscientes de las 
características del juego y monitorear el uso por parte de sus 
hijos para asegurar que cualquier colecta de los Pokémon se 
haga en forma segura. Para una copia del artículo de 
VIRTUS® “Pokémon Go and Social 
Networking” (Pokémon Go y las redes sociales) envíe un 
correo electrónico abmelendez@la-archdiocese.org o llame 
al (213) 637-7508. 

 

In Memoriam 
 

          Cuadrito Argentera 
              Lucy Tan White 

 

Save the Date... 
 
 
 

Our 70th Annual FIESTA  
will be on  

July 21, 22, and 23rd of 2017 

Third Sunday of Advent  December 11, 2016 
Those whom the LORD has ransomed 
will return  
and entering Zion singing, crowned with 
everlasting joy.  
- Isaiah 35:10a 
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Parish Improvement  
We are moving forward with a kneeler cushion replacement 
and repair project. We will replace all cushions and install 
new padded feet for each kneeler. Installation is currently 

scheduled to begin the week of November 28th and be 
completed end of the week.  
If you wish to donate to this  

important improvement in our beautiful 
church please contact Josephine Frka 310.833.3541 ext.205 

 

We continue to pray for you in our daily masses and prayers 
that are offered by all the priests at Mary Star. 

For those unable to attend Sunday Mass, 
Heart of the Nation offers a television Mass at 

9:00 a.m. on Channel 19 for beach cities in 
Spectrum Cable. 

 

Evening Prayer  
Dear Mary Star of the Sea Parishioners, 
 

The 5:00 p.m. Evening Prayer is now available 
on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday before 
the 5:15 p.m. Mass. The Liturgy of the Hours 
is taken from the English Magnificat. We 
appreciate your patience and understanding 
as we continue the search for Lectors to fill in on Thursdays and 
Fridays and substitute when needed. Lectors, you have a God 
given talent come and experience the joy of being a prayer leader, 
our faith community is waiting for you. Will you make room in 
your heart for them? Join the 5:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Team and 
make the Heavenly Connection as you Lead the power of prayer! 
Your Current Evening Prayer Leaders at 5 p.m. Are as follows:  
 
 

        Monday - Rene Mardesich        Tuesday - Shelly Chin  
                                    Wednesday - Elfida Soto 
 

       Thank you and God Bless you... 

HISPANIC GROUP / GRUPO HISPANO 
The story of the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ, the faith, 
obedience and strength of Mary and Joseph, the 
Annunciation, Herod and the innocent children, the magi 
and the shepherds, the star of Bethlehem, a film that will live 
in those times . Spectacular sound and widescreen, do not 
miss it, we will wait for you in Room 218 (second floor), 

Friday, December 16th at 7:00 pm. 
Admission is Free.  
 
La historia del nacimiento de nuestro 
señor Jesucristo, la fe, obediencia y 
fortaleza de María y José, la 
Anunciación, Herodes y los 
niños inocentes, los reyes magos y los 
pastores, la estrella de Belén, una 
película que nos ha vivir en 
esos tiempos.sonido espectacular y 
pantalla panorámica, no faltes, te 
esperamos en el Salon 218 (segundo 

piso), el viernes 16 de Diciembre a las 7:00pm, la entrada es 
Gratis. 

Penance Services 
Tues, Dec. 13th  at 7pm-8:30pm  -  St. Margaret Mary, Lomita 
 
Wed, Dec. 14th at 9am - 10:30am - St. Margaret Mary, Lomita 
         7pm - 8:30pm  - St. Margaret Mary, Lomita 
      
Wed, Dec. 14th  at 7:30pm - Holy Trinity, San Pedro 
 
Thurs, Dec. 15th at 7pm - 8:30pm - St. Margaret Mary, Lomita 
 
Mon, Dec. 19th at 7:30pm - St. John Fisher, Rancho Palos Verdes 
         
Tues, Dec, 20th at 7:00pm - Mary Star of the Sea, San Pedro  
        
        
  

 

Holy Hour 
 

 
In order to convert America and save the world what we need is for 

every parish to come before Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament in 
Holy Hours of prayer (St.  Mother Teresa)  

Every Wednesday at 6:00 p.m. there is a Eucharistic Holy Hour in 
our church. The Holy Hour begins with exposition of The Blessed 

Sacrament.  Within the hour, there are readings from Sacred 
Scripture and the saints,  time for silent reflection, and the Chaplet 

of Divine Mercy. The Holy Hour concludes with 
Benediction.  Please come and spend one hour with Jesus.  This is 

a special time of abundant blessings for all! 

Saints & Special Observances 
 
Sunday: 3rd Sunday of 
Advent. 
Monday: Our Lady of 
Guadalupe 
Tuesday: St. Lucy 
Wednesday: St. John the 
Cross 
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Universal: End to Child-Soldiers 
 

That the scandal of child-soldiers may be eliminated the world over. 
 
 

Evangelization: Europe 
 

That the people of Europe may rediscover the beauty, goodness, 
and truth of the Gospel which gives joy and hope to life. 

December Prayer Intentions of the Holy Father  

 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 
 

Please join us every third Tuesday of each month in praying 
the Divine Mercy chaplet after the 5:15 Mass with veneration 
of the first-class relic of St. Faustina following the chaplet.   
This is a very powerful prayer as in the words of our Lord:  
 

 

"Whoever will recite it will receive great mercy  
at the hour of death" 

Adult Sacraments 
 

Adults who have not received the 
sacrament of 

Confirmation and/or First Communion 
are invited at attend the  
classes begin offered at  

Mary Star Religious Education  
Tuesday, January 3rd to April 4th, 2017. 

Confirmation Date is Saturday,  
May 20th at 11:00 a.m. with  

Bishop Sartoris. 
 

Registrations are in the vestibule or call 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
GUADALUPANO GROUP 
Invites the parish community to celebrate the  
"Feast of the Virgin of Guadalupe" 
December 11, 5:00 pm Auditorium Prayer of the Holy Rosary 
December 11, 6:00 pm Auditorium Dances in honor of the Virgin 
December 12, 5:00 am Mañanitas Church with Mariachis 
December 12, 6:00 am Church Mass in honor of Our Lady 
December 12 7:00 am Guadalupano Breakfast Auditorium (a free 
picture of the Virgin will be raffled among the audience) 
Let us unite in prayer. DO NOT MISS, SHE WAITS YOU. 
 
 
GRUPO GUADALUPANO 
Invita, a la comunidad parroquial a celebrar la  
"Fiesta de la Virgen de Guadalupe" 
11 de Diciembre, 5:00 pm Auditorio Rezo del Santo Rosario 
11 de Diciembre, 6:00 pm Auditorio Danzas en honor a la Virgen 
12 de Diciembre, 5:00 am Iglesia Mañanitas con Mariachis 
12 de Diciembre, 6:00 am Iglesia Misa en honor a la Virgen 
12 de Diciembre 7:00 am Auditorio Desayuno Guadalupano ( se 
rifara gratis un Cuadro de la Virgen entre los asistentes)Unamonos 
en oracion por Nuestra morenita. NO FALTES, ELLA TE 
ESPERA. 

 

Natural Family Planning Course Offerings 
What is Natural Family Planning (“NFP”)? 

Natural Family Planning assists married couples who may 
need to space the births of children, as well as helping them 

understand and even overcome problems with infertility. 
Assisted by NFP, Catholic couples choose life-giving love, 

and with it, true joy. 
We will be offering two different models of NFP in the 

coming months. Couples are encouraged to choose the one 
which they feel is best for them 

1) THE “CREIGHTON” MODEL is a “one sign” method 
which also offers “NaPro” technology , a moral and safe 
way of assisting couples who may have difficulty 
conceiving, as well as assisting women who suffer with 
various cycle-related issues. There is one introductory 
course, with individual follow-up visits, according to the 
couple’s needs. 

      Creighton Introductory Course: Dec. 13th at 7:30pm in the   
   Parish Center Chapel please contact Marianne Dyogi at   
   714.803.4775 or msdyogi@gmail.com 
 
2)    THE “COUPLE TO COUPLE” MODEL (also called   
  “symptothermal”) is a “multi-sign” method offered by a  
  teaching couple who help other couples lean the method  
  in 3 courses over three months. 
Couple to Couple Class 1: Jan. 19th at 7pm in Parish Center 
Chapel 
 

Couple to Couple Class 2: Feb. 16th at 7pm in Parish Center 
Chapel 
 

Couple to Couple Class 3: March 16th at 7pm in the Parish 
Center Chapel. Please contact Greg & Beth Gath at 
562.377.5877 or bethgath@gmail.com 

 

SIMBANG GABI Filipino Community 
 

All parishioners of Mary Star of the Sea 
are invited to join the  

Filipino Community in celebrating 
 "Simbang Gabi" our Annual 

Christmas event honoring  
the birth of the Christ Child.  
Mass will be celebrated on  

Saturday, December 17th, 2016 
at 5:15 p.m.   

Reception to follow immediately after 
Mass at the Parish Center.   

Please bring family and friends to 
attend for a special evening of 

welcoming the baby Jesus as celebrated in the Philippines 
hundreds of years ago.   

 
We remind all ministries to join us with their banners in 



6                                                                                                                                                                                   December 11, 2016      

      

FFFAITHAITHAITH   FFFORMATIONORMATIONORMATION   

Advent 
 

As we continue this season of 
Advent Pope Francis calls us 
to be evangelizers telling the 
good news to each person we meet in our daily life.  
The Good News is that God’s love is made visible in 

Jesus whose heart is filled with affection and 
tenderness for each one of us. 

 
  
Adult Sacraments 
 

Sessions for Adults Sacraments - Confirmation and First 
Communion  - will begin on Tuesday, January 3, 2017. 
Registrations are at all entrances of the Church. 
 

Recycling:  
 
We continue to do our little bit to save the earth by 
recycling and teaching the children the importance of 
doing so. 
 
If you need further information on any of the above 

programs please call Sister Mary or Lorena at  
310-833-3541 ext. 222, 221. 

BAPTISMS  
 

We welcome all parents who wish to have their 
infants and young children baptized.  Please 

visit the Parish office to receive a Baptism 
Registration Package or download the 
information from the Parish website.    

 
We ask parents, once they have completed the 

registration form, to please call the Parish office to 
make an appointment regarding the baptism.   

Thank you.  

 
Contact: 

(310) 519-8661 
stellamaris@marystar.org  

 
 

Store Hours: 
Wed. 2:45 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. 
Sun.  8:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 

 

Christmas Items 
Available… 

 
Bookstore will be 

CLOSED for Christmas/
New Year holidays from 

Dec. 19th through Jan. 7th 
Re-Opening Jan. 8th  

Have a blessed Christmas 
& New Year! 

 

Stella Maris Catholic Books & Gift Store 
We honor Mary Star of the Sea Elementary &  

High School Script! 

Thank you... for your patronage which assists our  
Mary Star Elementary and  
Mary Star High School’s. 

BAUTIZOS  
 
 

Damos la bienvenida a todos los padres que 
desean que sus bebés y niños pequeños sean 

bautizados. Por favor visite la oficina de la 
parroquia el paqueste de inscriptión está 

desponible en Español para el un bautismo. 
 

Pedimos a los padres, cuando hayan completado el 
formulario de inscriptión, que llame a la ofcina 
parroquial para hacer una cita con respecto al 

bautismo.   
Gracias.  


